
LEGAL NOTICE 
 

TOWN OF CORTLANDVILLE 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandville will hold a 
Public Hearing on November 1, 2017 at 5:00 pm of said day at the Raymond G. Thorpe 
Municipal Building, 3577 Terrace Road, Cortland New York regarding a Local Law to 
override the limit on the amount of real property taxes that may be levied by the Town of 
Cortlandville pursuant to General Municipal Law Section 3-c, to allow the Town of 
Cortlandville to adopt a town budget for (a) town purposes and (b) any other special or 
improvement district governed by the Town Board for the fiscal year 2018 that requires a 
real property tax levy in excess of the “tax levy limit” as defined by General Municipal 
Law Section 3-c.  
 
At said hearing all persons wishing to comment on said proposed Local Law shall be 
given the opportunity to be heard.  Written comments may be submitted prior to or at the 
hearing.  Copies of said proposed Local Law may be obtained at the Town of 
Cortlandville Town Clerk’s Office or on the town’s website at www.cortlandville.org. 
 
By order of the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandville. 
 
Dated: October 18, 2017 
 
Karen Q. Snyder, RMC 
Town Clerk/Tax Collector 
Town of Cortlandville 
 

http://www.cortlandville.org/

